
 

Dear Families, 

Another tremendous week again at Nine Acres! We have had volcanoes erupting, sailing                   
opportunities and lots of smiles for the photographer. The children really are a credit to you as they 
are so well mannered and polite. We are often complimented on our school ethos and atmosphere 
when people visit and this is down to how well the children conduct themselves.   

Last week Mrs Broome, met with the Assessor for the Leading Parent Partnership Award. She was 
very complementary about what the school currently does to support our parent community. She 
really liked the environment, curriculum leaflets and felt that our website offered a wide knowledge base 
for parents. As always we are delighted to receive such wonderful feedback but are 
always ‘Striving for Excellence’. If you have any further suggestions or ideas to help us 
support our partnership with you then please do not hesitate to let Mrs Broome 
know. Our final assessment is in November where we are hoping to have achieved the 
award. Thank you to Mrs Broome for all her hard work on this.  

It was lovely to see so many Year 3 parents visit us this morning. The children’s                    
volcanoes are incredible and all very individual to them.  

Please can I kindly ask parents not to gather and smoke just outside our school 
gate. The mornings are very busy times and some of our families are rushing to 
drop off their little ones and get on their way. Sadly, some are having to try to 
move through gatherings of parents who are also smoking. Please could parents 
be considerate of other members of our community at this time. 

Have a lovely weekend, 
Mrs Dyer 

 

 

A big welcome to Habibah, Moaaz, Harvey and Lexi 

School Development 
News 

The Learning Support Staff              
undertook their First Aid           

refresher training on Tuesday 
and next week all staff will be 

undertaking Safeguarding 
Training on Monday and     
Tuesday. This is statutory  

training that has be completed 
every 3 years as a minimum.    

In order to release the staffing 
team the children may be 

taught by a different colleague 
for a period of time on these 

days. 

Governor News 

I am pleased to announce that Mr 
Chris Douglass has been elected 
Chair of  Governors once again.                 

Mr Ian Townsend was also            
elected as Vice-Chair. We also  

welcome Mr Ben Britton and Mrs 
Lisa Vis to the Governing Body. 

The Governors are committed to 
ensuring the best possible            

outcomes for all the young people 
at Nine Acres and will be working 

hard on developing the wider  
curriculum with school leaders as 

well as monitoring the work of 
the school. 



 

Diary Dates 

2019/2020 

Thurs 10th Oct 2019 - Year 4 Harry Potter Trip. 

Mon 14th Oct 2019 - Year 1 RNLI Trip. 

Wed 16th Oct 2019 - EYFS 2020-2021 Open         

Afternoon  1.30-2.30pm. No appointments required. 

Thurs 17th Oct 2019 - Year 3 Dinosaur Isle Trip. 

Fri 18th Oct 2019 - Year 6 Mayflower Theatre Trip. 

Mon 21st Oct - Fri 1st Nov 2019 - HALF TERM. 

Wed 6th Nov 2019 - Year 2 Cinema Trip. 

Fri 8th Nov 2019 - Kendal Class Cinema Trip. 

Fri 8th Nov 2019 - Darmouth Class Cinema Trip. 

Fri 8th Nov 2019 - Warwick Class Cinema Trip. 

Fri 8th Nov 2019 - Stirling Class Cinema Trip. 

Fri 8th Nov 2019 - Helping Hands Halloween Disco 

5.30-7.30pm. 

Mon 11th Nov 2019 - Year 5 Snow Centre Trip. 

Mon 11th Nov 2019 - Helping Hands AGM. 

Thurs 14th Nov 2019 - Year 6 Cinema Trip. 

Fri 15th Nov 2019 - Year 1 Cinema Trip. 

Wed 20th Nov 2019 - Year 3 Cinema Trip. 

Wed 20th Nov 2019 - EYFS Open Morning                

9.15-10.15am. No appointments required. 

Mon 25th Nov 2019 - Parents’ Evening. 

Wed 27th Nov 2019 - Parents’ Evening. 

Fri 6th Dec 2019 - Christmas Fayre. 

Tues 10th Dec 2019 - EYFS Performance 1.45pm. 

Wed 11th Dec 2019 - EYFS Performance 9.30am. 

Wed 11th Dec 2019 - KS1 Performance 1.30pm. 

Thurs 12th Dec 2019 - KS1 Performance 9.00am. 

Thurs 19th Dec 2019 - Christmas Dinner Day. 

Mon 23rd Dec 2019 - DEVELOPMENT DAY. 
Tues 24th Dec - Fri 3rd Jan 2020 - END OF 

TERM. 

Mon 6th Jan 2020 - First day of Spring Term. 

Mon 17th Feb - Fri 21st Feb 2020 - HALF TERM. 

Mon 6th Apr - Fri 17th Apr 2020 - EASTER            

HOLIDAYS. 
Fri 8th May 2020 - May Day  Bank Holiday. 

Mon 25th May - Fri 29th May 2020 - HALF TERM. 

Thurs 23rd July 2020 Last day of the Summer Term.  

 

New dates will be added - Please check the box for NEW to see any 

added dates. 

UNIFORM FROM                      

SEPTEMBER 2019 

 

Year 4 Harry Potter Trip 
Children in Year 4 are off to Harry Potter 

Studios on Thursday 10th  October 2019. 

Final letter was sent home today with finalised details for the trip. 

Children need to be at school for 6.15am and will need to be    

collected at 8.30pm . They will need a packed lunch, packed tea 

and plenty to drink, a waterproof coat and inhalers if required.  

 

 

Welcome to Mr Ji Nash our new sports coach who will be 
working alongside Miss Moseley to deliver sports across 

the school.  



 House Points                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Well done to ROMANS & CELTS who received the most                                          

House Points for this week!  

73 113 113 102 
Saxons Vikings Celts Romans 

HELPING HANDS PTA 

 

Race Sponsor Money 

Not long left to bring in sponsor money, if you’d like to help win the celebration 

for your class! Thank you to everyone who has already brought in their sponsor 

money – there are still a couple of is only one week left. Remember, the money 

quickly adds up and every 50p or £1 brought in will make a difference! 
 

Christmas Fayre on Friday 

As you have noticed, we are changing our Christmas Fayre to a Friday after 

school – in line with the May fayre. Please put the date in your diaries and 

spread the word as we would love to see you all there! 
 

NEW DATE - Halloween and Guy Fawkes Disco 

Friday 8th Nov, 5.30-7.30pm 

We are pleased to announce that the disco this year will be hosted by B+Js. 

More information will be coming out soon. 
 

Annual General Meeting – Monday 11th November 9.00am 
Please put this date in your diary. As part of our constitution we need a number 
of parents to attend, who are not part of the committee, in order for the AGM to 
take place. You don’t need to say anything, if you don’t want to, and it is quite 
an informal event but we really need your presence. Thank you again to the 
parents who came last year. 

 

Development Days so far…… 
 

Monday 3rd September 2019 

Monday 23rd December 2019 

Monday 15th June 2020 

Friday 24th July 2020 

 

 

 

ParentPay is our only method of making payments. 

 School Dinners 

 Enrichment Clubs 

 School Trips 
 

Please ensure your account is activated as soon                         

as possible. 

 

Dates for Diaries 

Relay Race Sponsor Deadline – Friday 11.10.19 
*NEW* Annual General Meeting – Monday 11th November 9am 

*NEW* Halloween Disco - Friday 8th November, 5.30-7.30pm 
*NEW* Christmas Fayre – Friday 6th December, 3.10pm 

NEXT MEETING - Monday 14.10.19, 1.30pm 



 

Are you entitled to Free School Meals? 

Are you in receipt of any of the following benefits? 

a) Income Support (IS) 

b) Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance (IBJSA) 

c) Income-Related Employment and Support Allowance (IRESA) 

d) Guaranteed Pension Credit 

e) Support under part VI of the Immigration & Asylum Act 1999 

f) Universal Credit 

g) Child Tax Credit, provided the parent is not entitled to Working 

Tax Credit and have an annual income, as 

assessed by HMRC, which does not exceed £16,190 

h) Where a parent is entitled to Working Tax Credit run-on (the 

payment someone receives for a further four 

weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

 

Please complete a Free School Meal form, these are located in the 

foyer by the school office. 

 

Thank you, Nine Acres. 

Year 5 Snow Centre Trip 
Children in Year 5 are off to the Snow Centre in              

Hemel Hamstead, on Monday 11th November 2019. The 

letter has been sent home, a payment is required on 

Parentpay by Thursday 31st October 2019. 

Children need a packed lunch, a packed tea and plenty 

to drink and waterproof weather gear, 

gloves, and shoes i.e. wellingtons.  

Please see the letter for more details 

and return the slip to the office. 

School Dinner Menu for Autumn 2019 
The price from September 2019 is £2.05 per day 

Year 3 Dinosaur Isle Trip 

Children in Year 3 are off to Dinosaur Isle on     

Thursday 17th October 2019 the day will     

include a fossil hunt on Yaverland beach, a 

tour around the museum and a talk from an 

expert!! If you have not yet returned your 

permission slip and payment please do so by 

Monday 7th October 2019 

at the latest. 

 

Year 1 RNLI Trip 

          

 

 

Children in Year 1 are off 

to RNLI in Bembridge, on 

Monday 14th October 

2019. The letter has been 

sent home, If you have 

not yet returned your     

permission slip and            

payment, please do so 

by Monday 7th October 

2019 at the latest. 

Children need a packed 

lunch, and plenty to drink 

with a waterproof coat.  

ALDI’s KIT for 

Schools 

We are collecting Team 

GB Stickers from Aldi, 

these are to gain sports 

kits for schools. Please 

hand your stickers into 

the office and help us 

on our way.  



 

Year 6 Mayflower Theatre Trip 

Children in Year 6 are off to the Mayflower              

Theatre to watch Tom Gates, on Friday 18th             

October 2019. The letter has been sent home, a 

payment is required on Parentpay by Monday 

7th October 2019. 

Children need a packed lunch, plenty to drink 

and a waterproof coat.  

Please see the letter for more details and return 

the slip to the office. 

 

 

 

Our school car park is for staff and visitors to the 

school only.  It has been noted that there have been 

children  who are unsupervised and therefore a potential 

safety risk, we would kindly request that parents/carers do 

not use this car park at any time.  

Parking permits for the Chapel Street car park 

are available from the school office. 

Individual Photographs Proofs 

The photograph proofs will be back with us before half term. Orders are to be received 

in the office by Monday 4th November 2019. 


